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				November 2024 Newsletter


New President
Talofa lava everyone,
[image: ]
Otila Osborne at CSW68 United Nations, New York

I am a mature Pasifika woman, mother of four adult children, an entrepreneur and late life academic. I am honoured to be your new Graduate Women Otago President. Over the past eighteen months I have been impressed and continue to be so, with the excellent work, commitment and passion that our committee and members have for our GWO branch. Equally impressive is the extensive knowledge and staunch advocacy that exists within our branch around the mission and values that underpin the foundation of Graduate Women International.  As your GWO President my aim is to uphold and promote these values by expanding our networks and growing membership, thereby establishing GWO as the fastest growing Graduate Women branch worldwide membership. At the same time we aim to rekindle connections with GWO Alumni and harness the skills within our membership, to develop potential future career pathways for our members in New Zealand and internationally.  
This is an exciting time for Graduate Women Otago. We have our graduations and gowning coming up. Congratulations to our graduands including GWO members Nadja Smith and Phoebe Rose Osborne. We are also increasing our social  media presence so please join our Facebook page - https://www.facebook.com/gwnzotago and contact us at admin@gwotago.co.nz with relevant news and events that you would like to share. Thank you for your membership and support. We look forward to seeing you at our regular monthly meetings and hearing more about your research. Please note 2025 meeting dates February to April are included on the following page.    
 
Tofa Soifua ,
Otila Osborne

GWO October Guest Speaker 
Professor Helen Nicholson, BSc(Hons) MB ChB MD(Brist) Professor Emerita, and Former Vice Chancellor University of Otago.
Helen delighted members, with journey from medicine into the heights of  academia. Her examples of persistence, resilience and overcoming adversity inspired us all.  
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Prof Helen Nicholson GWO Guest Speaker

Congratulations Helen on your recent appointment as the first New Zealander to be elected President of the International Federation of Associations of Anatomists (IFAA) an umbrella group of 57 anatomy associations across the world, which develops and promotes all anatomical sciences.

GWO November Meeting: Thursday, 28th November at 5.30 pm, the Benham Seminar Room 2nd Floor Zoology Department, 340 Great King Street (2 minutes walk north of the Dental School). Arrive early for a drink and chat.
Zoom Invitation Link: https://otago.zoom.us/j/91613944990?pwd=Qy8zMGNvNzFrd0toSXQxTThxVkZVUT09  Password: 901870

Our Guest Speakers for November are a panel of four GWO Travel Award Recipients:
 
Louise Mearns who publishes as Louise Wallace. Completing PhD in Creative Writing, Louise attended ASAP the conference of The Association for the Study of the Arts of the Present, in New York.
https://teherengawakapress.co.nz/brands/Louise-Wallace.html  ·
 
Joke Grans is completing her PhD in Biochemistry, on potential tumour suppressors in triple-negative breast cancer. She attended the A-RNA24 RNA Biology & Biotechnology association meeting in Melbourne

Ahi Kaitai-Mullane is completing her PhD at Victoria University of Wellington. She presented two papers at the 19th International Congress of Qualitative Inquiry Illinois, USA, on Seeing colonialism in pornography and The stories we are: Pūrākau and Kāi Tahu research practice.
 
Hannah Martin is completing her PhD in Human Nutrition.  She attended the International Society of Behavioural Nutrition and Physical Activity at Omaha, Nebraska, USA.
Her presentation was on Motivational Profiles for Eating and Their Association With Intuitive Eating, Maladaptive Eating, and Self-Reported Health.
 
 Apologies: If you are unable to attend a branch meeting, please send your apology to: admin@gwotago.co.nz

2025 Branch Meeting and Important Dates
27 February Branch Meeting
 7 March (Save the Date) International Women’s Day Breakfast hosted by GWO (Details to follow)
27 March Branch Meeting
24 April Branch Meeting

Subscription Payments
You should have received a subscription notice for the financial year which began on 1 July 2024. Payment by 30 December would be much appreciated
 
Graduate Women Otago: New Committee 2024-2025
The following members were elected to the GWO Committee:           
President: Otila Osborne
Vice President: Nadja Smith
Immediate Past President: Barbara Benson
Membership Treasurer: Julia Lawrence
Young Members Coordinator: Holly Bates Williams
International: Dr Shirley Gillett and Nadja Smith
Advocacy: Nadja Smith
Academic Dress Hire Liaison: Barbara Benson
Speakers Coordinator: Margaret Bahr
Committee members: Jules Gross, Linda Robertson, Lavina Choie
Academic Dress Accountant: Christine Clegg
Charitable Trust Accountant: Christine Clegg

We thank each of these members for carrying out these responsibilities on our GWO Committee for the coming 12 months.

Remembering Dame Elizabeth Hanan DNZM, CRSNZ
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We fondly remember Elizabeth who died on 13 October 2024. Dame Elizabeth Ann Hanan DNZM CRSNZ (née Walsh; 21 August 1937 – 13 October 2024) was a New Zealand local-body politician and community leader. Elizabeth served as deputy mayor of Dunedin between 1998 and 2004, and was a long standing advocate for women and children in Dunedin. LINK
 
GWO October Donations $1,450
The GWO Committee has made the following donations in October:
· Slant Art Project Space: $1,200
· Synergy Wellbeing Educational Charitable Trust; $250
Helen Benson Award $1,995
We are delighted to say that one Helen Benson Award of $1,995 has been made in November.

December Graduation Dates! Come and join in the ‘fun’  
The December graduation dates are:
· Saturday 7 December
· Wednesday 11 December
· Saturday 14 December
 We look forward to receiving your help with issuing and returning sessions.  An email with times for helpers has been sent out. We are so grateful for your support in this 😊

CSW69 - United Nations in New York Commission on the Status of Women meeting is being held 10 - 21 March 2025. If a financial GWO member is a confirmed GWI or national delegate for this meeting, then she is eligible to apply for a grant-in-aid to assist her travel and accommodation. The details of this support are HERE An application would need to be received by the GWO Administrator by 5pm on the 25th of November 2024.

Award Closing Dates
· 31 January: Community Awards ($2,000)
· 15 February: Otago Daphne Purves Award  ($4,000)
· 15 March: Travel Award ($3,000)
The amounts listed are maximum Award payouts. Eligibility criteria and application forms are on the GWO website http://www.gwotago.co.nz/

GWNZ AGM Dunedin 11-12 October 2024 Report
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A very successful GWNZ National Executive 39th AGM and GWNZ Charitable Trust AGM was hosted by our GWO branch in Dunedin on 12 October 2024. Graduate women from across New Zealand attended in person with many also joining us via Zoom. We have included a brief report on the link attached: HERE  

You can also view and subscribe to the Graduate Women New Zealand Newsletter by clicking this GWNZ link
  
National GWNZ Appointments
 The GWNZ National Executive 2024-2025 was elected at the AGM on 12 October in Dunedin. We are delighted that Dr Shirley Gillett was elected to the International Lead position.

GWNZ National Council
President: Sally Dunbar
Vice President: Lorelle George
Secretary: Vanessa Ward
Treasurer: Rachel Baskerville
International Lead: Dr Shirley Gillett
Advocacy Leads: Briar Wyatt and Perya Short
Trust Secretary: Sally Hasell
Trust Treasurer: Carolyn Wirth

GWNZ Council (made up of current GW Branch Presidents)
GW Independent Members Network: Briar Wyatt
GW North Shore: Christine Ball
GW Manawatu: Ava Neal
GW Wellington: Janet Stribling
GW Otago: Otila Osborne
 
GWNZ Trust Board
We are delighted that GWO Committee members Barbara Benson and Jules Gross were elected as Trustees.
Chair and Trust Secretary: Sally Hasell
Trust Treasurer: Carolyn Wirth
Trustees: Barbara Benson, Jules Gross, Lorelle George, Janet Stribling

 
IMPORTANT Event: High-Level Meeting on the International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women
Date & Time: 25 November 2024, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. and 3 to 6 p.m.
 
This year marks the twenty-fifth anniversary of the adoption of United Nations General Assembly resolution 54/134 which proclaimed the International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women. This date was selected to honour the Mirabal sisters, three political activists from the Dominican Republic who were brutally murdered in 1960 and whose activism and resistance galvanized global attention to eliminate violence against women.
 
A high-level meeting will take place in-person on 25 November 2024, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. and 3 to 6 p.m. at the United Nations Headquarters in New York. The focus will be on highlighting achievements, sharing best practices and identifying gaps and challenges to eliminate all forms of violence against women and girls, and to galvanize accelerated efforts on the prevention and elimination of all forms of violence against women and girls in line with the Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action as the thirtieth anniversary of their adoption approaches in 2025.
 
The United Nations Webcast services will provide live streaming coverage as well as on-demand coverage (recorded video) in English and the speaker’s language through the UN Web TV website. For more information, please visit: High-Level Meeting on the International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women
 
 
Additional Reports (please click  the hyperlinks  to open)
National Council of Women Dunedin Branch Report HERE
October AGM meeting speaker notes HERE
September Branch meeting minutes HERE

Thank you for your time and support. We look forward to seeing you soon, Graduate Women Otago Committee
 
Contact addresses for GWO
ALL electronic communication: admin@gwotago.co.nz
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